Disabled people exempt from wearing
face coverings under new government
guidance

Press release

Government has set out a list of face covering exemptions, as they are
mandatory in additional enclosed spaces from today (Friday 24 July).
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The public are asked to be mindful of people who are exempt from wearing a
face covering. The list of exemptions, which has been in place since face
coverings became mandatory on public transport, includes hidden conditions
such as anxiety or panic disorders, autism, breathing difficulties, dementia,
reduced vision or if you are with someone who relies on lip reading to
communicate.

Under the regulations, members of the public will need to wear face coverings
that cover the nose and mouth in shops, supermarkets, shopping centres and
transport hubs, to help curb the spread of the virus.

People are not required to prove they are exempt and it is for individuals to
choose how they would want to communicate this to others. For those who would
feel more comfortable showing something that says they do not have to wear a
face covering, exemption cards are available to print or display on mobile
phones from gov.uk.

Minister for Disabled People, Health and Work Justin Tomlinson said:

The new regulations are an important step forward in our efforts to
defeat coronavirus but I would urge the public and businesses to be
mindful of people who are exempt from wearing a face covering —
particularly those with disabilities and health conditions.

Some disabilities are hidden and not immediately obvious and
everyone must play their part and act sensitively towards people
who may need additional support.
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I will continue to work across government to ensure our guidance

and responses to the pandemic are as inclusive and accessible as
possible.

The government has been working with a wide range of disabled people’s
organisations and charities throughout the pandemic to better understand the

concerns of disabled people and to ensure that government guidance continues
to be as inclusive as possible.
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